

GRADE 7 – UNIT 1 - TEST 01 (MY HOBBIES)

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. truth B. hurt C. turn D. surf
 2. A. yoga B. amazing C. around D. watch

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. future. B. return C. picture D. culture
 4. A. common. B. lesson C. create D. building

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. Nowadays people _____ hours sitting in front of computers.
 A. take B. last C. set D. spend
 6. Be careful, please! All of things in this box are very
 A. gallery B. collage C. carved D. fragile
 7. How _____ does Jack go to the judo club? - Three times a week.
 A. far B. often C. long D. many
 8. Do you like _____ models?
 A. going B. making C. playing D. riding
 9. Will you _____ making models in the future?
 A. pick up B. look for C. take up D. find
 10. You can share your stamps _____ other collectors _____ a stamp club.
 A. with- at B. to-at C. with -in D. to -in
 11. My cousin is a famous
 A. collector B. collection C. collect D. collecting
 12. A: Is your hobby useful? – B:
 A. No, hobbies are just for wasting time.
 B. Yes, hobbies can help develop skills and reduce stress.
 C. Only expensive hobbies are useful.
 D. Hobbies are only useful for children.

Read the following announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 13 to 16.

Announcement: My Hobbies

Hello everyone,
 I'm excited to share with you some of my favorite (13) _____. In my free time, arranging flowers and collecting dolls – each one is unique and special to me. These activities help me (14) _____ and have fun. I also like playing board games (15) _____ my family and surfing the Internet to learn new things. Hobbies (16) _____ my life more interesting and help me learn new skills.
 Thank you for listening!

13. A. hobbies. B. lyrics C. occasion D. display
 14. A. relaxing. B. relax C. relaxed D. relaxation
 15. A. to. B. for C. about D. with
 16. A. take. B. make C. spend D. take

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to question 17.

17. a. Mary: How about you?
 b. Peter: I enjoy painting and cycling in my free time.
 c. Mary: That sounds fun!
 d. Peter: What's your hobby?
 A. d-b-c-a. B. d-b-a-c C. a-b-d-c D. a-b-c-d
 18. Choose the sentence that can end the text (in Question 17) most suitably.
 A. It helps me relax and learn new things.
 B. That's cool!
 C. I love making pottery and doing bird-watching on weekends.

D. I don't know anything

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each numbered blank from 19 to 24.

Nowadays, teenagers seem to be too busy with their studies to (19) _____ a hobby. However, if you have a little spare time, it is advisable to have a hobby because of the emotional, mental and physical (20) _____ it brings. Focusing on an activity that you like will help you reduce stress and pressure (21) _____ your schoolwork. Additionally, spending time with people of similar (22) _____ will enable you to make friends more easily. This (23) _____ improve your communication skills and promote teamwork. Affording up a hobby can be a real challenge, (24) _____ it is not the type of stressful challenge coming from school. Instead, challenging yourself to do a skill that you like will bring satisfaction and pride.

- | | | | |
|------------------------|----------------|----------------|-------------|
| 19. A. in the habit of | B. take up | C. sign up for | D. make up |
| 20. A. benefits | B. model | C. melody | D. foreign |
| 21. A. to | B. about | C. from | D. at |
| 22. A. interests | B. interesting | C. interested | D. interest |
| 23. A. take | B. bring | C. help | D. make |
| 24. A. so | B. or | C. because | D. but |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

25. My hobby is doing gardening
 A. I find doing gardening interesting
 B. I dislike doing gardening
 C. I don't like doing gardening
 D. I find doing gardening boring
26. Why don't we go swimming this afternoon?
 A. Let's go swimming this afternoon
 B. How about going swimming this afternoon
 C. What about swimming this afternoon
 D. How about go swimming this afternoon

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions.

27. Alex/ keen/ photos. He/ photos/ every day.
 A. Alex keen photos. He photo every day.
 B. Alex is keen on photos. He takes photos every day.
 C. Alex keen on taking photo. He takes photo every day.
 D. Alex is keen in photos. He take photos every day.
28. My best friend/ not/ like/ mountain climbing/ because/ he/ afraid/ heights.
 A. My best friend not like mountain climbing because he afraid of heights.
 B. My best friend doesn't like mountain climbing because he is afraid of heights.
 C. My best friend don't like mountain climbing because he is afraid from heights.
 D. My best friend isn't like mountain climbing because he afraid heights.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29: What is the meaning of the sign below?



- A. You mustn't take photo here
 B. You can take photo here
 C. You should take photo here
 D. You needn't take photo here
- 30: What is the meaning of the sign below?



- A. The paint is dry and safe to touch.
- B. The paint is still wet, so please do not touch it.
- C. You are encouraged to touch the paint.
- D. The paint is not for public use.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

Our life would be hard without rest and recreation. And people have many different ideas of how to spend their free time. If you enjoy doing a thing or activity in your free time, then you have a hobby. A hobby is an activity, interest, enthusiasm, or pastime that is undertaken for pleasure or relaxation, done during one's own time. A person's hobbies depend on his age, character and personal interests. An interesting thing to one person can be boring to another. That's why some people prefer reading, cooking, knitting, collecting, playing a musical instrument, photography or playing computer games while others prefer dancing, travelling, camping or sports.

31. What is the main idea of the passage?
- A. The importance of doing homework regularly.
 - B. Different ways people like to spend their free time.
 - C. The benefits of mountain climbing.
 - D. Why people should avoid technology in their free time.
32. What is a hobby according to the passage?
- A. A difficult task done at work.
 - B. An activity done only with friends.
 - C. An activity done for pleasure or relaxation in one's free time.
 - D. A sport that helps people become famous
33. Which of the following is NOT mentioned as a hobby in the passage?
- A. Reading books
 - B. Playing a musical instrument
 - C. Surfing the internet
 - D. Camping
34. According to the passage, what can influence a person's hobbies?
- A. Their hometown
 - B. Their age, character, and personal interests
 - C. The weather
 - D. Their favorite color
35. The word "pastime" in the passage is CLOSEST in meaning to:
- A. Job
 - B. Subject
 - C. Hobby
 - D. Sport
36. What does the passage say about hobbies?
- A. Everyone should have the same hobby.
 - B. Only children can enjoy hobbies.
 - C. What is fun for one person may be boring for another.
 - D. People should avoid relaxing in their free time.

Four phrases/ sentences have been removed from the text below. For each question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 37 to 40.

My hobby is collecting books. (37) _____. I collect many kinds of books such as books about animals and plants or (38) _____ I am learning at school, you know, English, Maths, History, Geography, Biology; and books about English-speaking countries. I buy books from (39) _____ near my house, and some others from friends or family members. I collect books because I would like to get information and facts from books. They help me broaden knowledge and understanding. In the future, I try to make my collection larger. (40) _____.

- A - I collect books whenever I have money and I need some books.
- B - bookshops or second-hand book stalls
- C - books about school subjects
- D - I would like to open a library of my own.

37 _____ A 38 _____ C 39 _____ B 40 _____ D

- THE END -

GRADE 7- UNIT 1 - TEST 02 (MY HOBBIES)

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. absent B. government C. dependent D. enjoy
 2. A. bugs B. cardboards C. insects D. workers

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. collect. B. concern C. concert D. combine
 4. A. benefit. B. develop C. collection D. together

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. Jack doesn't like ice-skating because he thinks it is _____.
 A. danger B. in danger C. dangerous D. endangered
 6. If you choose sewing as your hobby, you will _____ your own clothes.
 A. do B. make C. take D. get
 7. My sister adores watching the _____.
 A. gardening B. horse riding C. comedies D. painting
 8. My little brother is interested _____ collectin coins.
 A. at B. of C. on D. in
 9. The cooking lesson _____ at 9 a.m every day.
 A. will start B. start C. starts D. started
 10. I think you should take up swimming _____ it is suitable for your health condition.
 A. so B. because C. although D. but
 11. Does Kathy like _____ models?
 A. make B. making C. to make D. makes
 12. A: Who share the hobby with you? – B: _____.
 A. A small group in my class.
 B. We shares key rings with one another.
 C. My brother is share it with me.
 D. My brother sharing it with me.

Read the following announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 13 to 16.

Announcement: Let's Talk About Hobbies!

Everyone has something they love to do (13) _____ their free time! Whether it's painting, gardening, playing music, or sports, hobbies help us relax, learn new skills, and enjoy (14) _____. This week, we encourage everyone to (15) _____ their favorite hobbies with friends and classmates. Who knows? You might discover (16) _____ new passion! Keep doing what you love!

13. A. for. B. in C. at D. of
 14. A. life. B. lives C. living D. live
 15. A. explore. B. collect C. share D. do
 16. A. a. B. an C. the D. X

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to question 17.

17. a. John: No, I didn't. My brother took them last weekend.
 b. Elena: Yes, definitely! These photos are nice! The model is beautiful and the background is amazing. Did you take them?
 c. John: Elena, can I see the photos in this computer?
 d. Elena: He has a talent for photography. I've never seen better photos than these ones.
 A. a-b-d-c. B. c-b-a-d C. c-b-d-a D. a-b-c-d
 18. Choose the sentence that can end the text (in Question 17) most suitably.
 A. You also have great talent.
 B. He also loves that
 C. Oh No! I don't understand
 D. Really? He would be very glad to hear that. Photography is his favourite hobby.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each numbered blank from 19 to 24.

Gardening gives us an opportunity to refresh our mind after working or studying time. It brings us the green plants and flowers and fills our lungs with pure oxygen. The outdoor environment and fresh air are (19) _____ our health. We can get great pleasure from gardening, (20) _____ flowers and some vegetables of the season. Gardening not only offers us the beauty (21) _____ flowers and plants but also brings us benefits. A family with a vegetable garden can save a lot of money when they grow vegetables rather than (22) _____ them from outside. Vegetable gardening is very rewarding (23) _____ it makes us feel better, less stressed, and produces (24) _____ vegetables for us to eat.

- | | | | |
|--------------------|------------|------------|--------------|
| 19. A. good | B. well | C. better | D. good for |
| 20. A. growing | B. grow | C. grows | D. grew |
| 21. A. for | B. of | C. about | D. in |
| 22. A. collect | B. sell | C. buy | D. make |
| 23. A. so | B. because | C. and | D. or |
| 24. A. interesting | B. boring | C. untasty | D. delicious |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

25. He feels excited whenever he watches a football match.

- A. He thinks watch a football match is exciting
 B. He think watching a football match is excited
 C. He thinks watching a football match is exciting.
 D. He think watching a football match is exciting

26. It's not good to stay up so late to listen to music.

- A. You should stay up so late to listen to music
 B. You should stay up so late listen to music
 C. You shouldn't stay up so late to listen music
 D. You shouldn't stay up so late to listen to music.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions.

27. I/ like/ keep/ the bottles/ after/ drink/ the water

- A. I like keeping the bottles after drink the water.
 B. I like keep the bottles after drinking the water.
 C. I like keeping the bottles after drinking the water.
 D. I like keeps the bottles after drink the water.

28. Her collections/ be/ exciting/ and/ really/ attract/ me

- A. Her collections is exciting and really attracts me.
 B. Her collections are exciting and really attract me.
 C. Her collections are exciting and really attracts me.
 D. Her collections be exciting and really attract me.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29: What is the meaning of the sign below?



- A. You are allowed to use cell phones everywhere in this area.
 B. Using cell phones is not permitted in this area.
 C. You may use cell phones here only for emergencies.
 D. Using cell phones is encouraged and allowed here.

30: What is the meaning of the message below?

The museum opens at 12. Children must be with an adult.

- A. Adults can take children to the museum in the morning.
- B. Adults with children over 12 will enjoy the museum.
- C. Children can visit the museum alone if they are over 12.
- D. Children can visit the museum if they are with an adult.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

Reading enables me to learn about so many things that I do not know. I can learn about how people lived in past days, the wonders of the world, space travel, human achievements, huge whales, tiny viruses and other **fascinating** things of our world. Reading helps me discover new things and widen my knowledge. Books provide me with so much information and many facts. They have certainly helped me in my daily life. I am better aware of coping with living. Libraries are the source from which I get the books I need. My relatives and my friends also give me books on special occasions. I will certainly continue my reading hobby. Beside being more informed about the world, I also spend my time profitably. It is indeed a good hobby.

31. What is the main idea of the passage?

- A. The history of libraries in the world.
- B. The writer's interest in reading and its benefits.
- C. How to choose the best books to read.
- D. Why people should stop watching TV.

32. Which of the following is NOT mentioned as something the writer learns from reading?

- A. How people lived in the past
- B. Human achievements
- C. How to grow vegetables
- D. Space travel

33. Where does the writer usually get books?

- A. From school and the internet.
- B. From libraries, friends, and relatives.
- C. From bookshops and TV shows.
- D. From classmates and neighbors.

34. The word "**fascinating**" is **OPPOSITE** in meaning to _____

- A. boring
- B. interesting
- C. amazing
- D. exciting

35. Which of the following is NOT TRUE according to the passage?

- A. The writer borrows books from the library.
- B. The writer receives books as gifts.
- C. Reading helps the writer feel bored.
- D. Reading helps the writer understand how to live better.

36. Why does the writer say reading is a good hobby?

- A. It costs a lot of money.
- B. It helps pass time without learning.
- C. It makes people forget about work.
- D. It provides useful knowledge and is enjoyable.

Four phrases/ sentences have been removed from the text below. For each question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 37 to 40.

(37) _____ I make short video clips with my digital camera. It was my birthday present from my parents last year. Since then, (38) _____ It's great fun! I started asking my friends and relatives to take part in the films. I have tried to write the story for my video clips. When I have finished the script, I make copies for the "actors". Each scene is small and they can look at the words just before we start filming. (39) _____ so no one has to travel far. When the video clip is finished, (40) _____

- A - We film at the weekend in my neighborhood
- B - I have a very interesting and enjoyable hobby.
- C - I invite all the "actors" and we watch the film at my house.
- D - I have made three short films.

37 _____ B 38 _____ D 39 _____ A 40 _____ C